
             Our Lady of the Lakes
Parish Pastoral Council Minutes
December 11, 2023
Location: St. Michael’s
Members Present:
Fr. Leo, Jeanne Underhill, Sharon Peck, Jim Lindner , Darwyn Jepsen, Trisha Bobo
Ex-Officio Present:
Patty Larzelere, Deb Marvin, Tim Hebding
Opening Prayer:
Fr. Leo 
The October minutes were accepted as written.
There was no public participation.
Present status of Pastoral Council:
Ideas:
- more attendance from spring to fall – maybe only meet during summer months 
- attendance is down in general at all worship sites
- all five current members have or are about to reach their two-term limits. Maybe let current members retire and
seek new members (easier said than done)
- are people coming to mass only? Maybe they don’t want to do anything else
- we are made up of older people
- council members should also be on other committees
- keep meetings to an hour
- maybe use Zoom especially during winter months or to keep snowbirds involved
- time is a big reason people aren’t volunteering
- elections or volunteer?
Need to rebuild from ground up
Committee reports were heard.
Action Item: Look at spring as the time to start new. Bring ideas to the next 
meeting regarding goals for the parish
The next meeting is Monday, Jan. 8 at 6 pm at St. Michael’s.
Meeting was adjourned at 7 pm with a prayer. 
Respectfully submitted,
Connie Murphy, Recording Secretary

